[bookmark: _GoBack]From: emily boswell  
Sent: 21 June 2018 20:49
To: Planning; Andrew Lewis
Subject: Planning application ref: 18/00825/Hybrid

Dear Sirs,

I have been a resident in the village of Somerton for the last six years.  I am writing to ask that you consider the request for Section 106 funding to be used for traffic calming in the village of Somerton, in light of the proposal for further massive development of over 1000 new homes in the immediate area.  We have seen the volume of traffic in the village increase enormously over the last six years since the development of Heyford Park and it is imperative that any traffic control measures to be put in place should include the village of Somerton, through which many cars speed on a daily basis. 

Yours faithfully,

Emily Boswell
3 The Paddock,
Somerton,
Bicester,
Oxon,
OX25 6LL 

